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February 21, 2005

Dr. James Veitenheimer, Superintendent
Keller ISD
350 Keller Parkway
Keller, Texas 76248

Dear Dr. Veitenheimer:

Thank you for your letter regarding preliminary 2004 Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) results. For each 
campus referenced in your letter, we have reviewed the supporting documentation you provided, 
examined other relevant data available at the Texas Education Agency, and conducted research related 
to the circumstances described in your appeal letter.  A summary of our findings is shown below.

DISTRICT/CAMPUS NUMBER NAME RESULT OF APPEAL
220907 Keller ISD Granted - Meets AYP

Keller ISD (220907)
Your appeal provided sufficient documentation to justify including additional students in the participation 
measure.  The appeal for Mathematics Participation was granted. The 2004 AYP status for Keller ISD is 
Meets AYP. 

Although my decisions are final, any clarifying questions regarding this appeal may be directed to either 
Criss Cloudt at (512) 463-9701, or the Division of Performance Reporting at (512) 463-9704.  

Sincerely,

Shirley J. Neeley

c: Robert Scott, Chief Deputy Commissioner
Criss Cloudt, Associate Commissioner for Accountability and Data Quality
Nancy Stevens, Deputy Associate Commissioner for Accountability and Performance Monitoring
Shannon Housson, Director, Performance Reporting


